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Questions and Answers: 
 

Question 1: For West Market Street, is the upgrade to the existing sidewalk the extent of 
the project? 

Answer 1: The purpose of the project is to upgrade the sidewalk.  However, to 
accomplish this upgrade, other work is likely to be required including, but 
not limited to, constructing/replacing curb and gutter, constructing retaining 
walls, drainage improvements, and utility relocations. 

 
Question 2: Is curb and gutter included on both sides of W. Market Street? 
Answer 2: No, only the north side of the street. 
 
Question 3: Will the selected consultant be required to submit and obtain a Certificate of 

Appropriateness per the Town’s Historic District guidelines? 
Answer 3: The project is within the Town’s Old and Historic District.  As such, any 

portion of the project that falls under the purview of the Board of 
Architectural Review (BAR) will require a Certificate of Appropriateness 
(COA).  This would typically include items such as walls or other aesthetic 
elements of the design.  The consultant will be required to work with the 
Town to obtain any COA required. 
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